
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to all of our students for second term.  We 

hope that all families enjoyed a happy Easter and that 

students have had a refreshing term break.  We finished last 

term with a special House groups Easter Liturgy.  As a 

Church, we continue to celebrate the feast of Easter over the 

next few weeks.  Thanks to those who organised events and 

those who supported the Lenten Fundraising Program 

towards the end of last term as part of our Lenten outreach 

to those suffering poverty and homelessness and in support 

of our nominated charity, MacKillop Family Services. 

 

Next week we celebrate ANZAC Day with a ritual in Friday’s 

Tutor Group.  We also welcome back next Wednesday the 

class of 1970/1971 and Parade veterans for a luncheon 

ahead of the 1st XI Football and 1st XVIII AFL games.  Neil 

Sharkey, the Curator at the Shrine of Remembrance is the 

guest speaker.  

 

As Parade College celebrates 150 years, we remember that 

Old Paradians fought and died in each major campaign and 

there are many Old Paradians serving in Australia’s armed 

forces today.  We remember in a particular way those that 

served in the 1st and 2nd World and the Vietnam Wars in the 

Honour Boards in the Hickey Foyer.  

 
The chief architect of the first ANZAC Day solemn service 

was actually an Anglican priest, Canon David John Garland, 

who pictured an “All Souls’ Day for Australia” in 1916, to  

commemorate the losses suffered at Gallipoli. His wish was for 

the service to be acceptable to all faiths and denominations or it 

would not be observed. I think ANZAC Day provides an 

opportunity for all of us to reflect on life and its meaning and its 

tragedies.  

 

ANZAC Day, whilst in many ways a secular ceremony, has 

spiritual components that resonate for us as a Catholic school 

in the Edmund Rice tradition - be it in the sacrifice, in the 

lowering of the flag, the bugle call, the minute’s silence -

something's calling us and as people of faith, we would believe 

that's God calls to us in these sacred moments.  

 

Lest We Forget 

 

Much work is underway by staff and students on one of our 

major 150th Celebrations: our 150th Celebration Concert on the 

evening of Monday 30 August at Hamer Hall.  It promises to be 

an outstanding night and well worth saving the date for. 

 

Today we open the ACC AFL season as the First XVIII 

compete with St Bernard’s College in the annual Bedford/

Madden Shield and our Senior Football compete today at 

Emmanuel; Year 9 and 10 Football and AFL teams played 

yesterday and we have scheduled Year 7 and 8 games on 

tomorrow.  

 

Thank you to those families that avail of the second opportunity 

for the important learning conferences to occur tonight. 

Interviews are held remotely via MS Teams.  

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

No. 7  21 April 2021 



 



 

Lou Arthur Memorial 
Scholarship 
 

 

 

 

Applications are now open to current Year 8 students for the 

Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship.  

 

This scholarship honours Old Paradian, Lou Arthur (1905 to 

1972) who was a student of Parade College until 1922, his 

final year.  

 

In October 2010, Lou was one of six Paradians inducted into 

the newly-established Old Paradians Hall of Fame.  

 

Full or half scholarships may be awarded to students who will 

complete Year 9 in 2022 and Year 10 in 2023 at Parade 

College.  

 

High achieving students who have demonstrated a willingness 

to participate fully in the life of the College are invited to apply.  

 

The examination for the Lou Arthur Memorial Scholarship will 

be held on Saturday 19 June, and will take place from 9.00am 

to 12.00pm at the Bundoora Campus.  

 

The application form can be found at https://

www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx and applications 

close on Friday 28 May, 2021.  

 

For further information please contact Christina Marazita, 

Gifted and Talented Program Coordinator, on 9468-3711 or at 

scholarships@parade.vic.edu.au. 

 

Ms Christina Marazita 

Gifted and Talented Program Coordinator 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
mailto:scholarships@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Term One Mid-Semester Reports/Student Progress 

Interviews Years 7 to 12 

Mid-Semester reports are available online via PAM for 

parents, including Year 9 ExCEL reports from ELP 1.  

 

It was wonderful to meet with so many parents at the Student 

Progress Interviews on 25 and 29 March last term, with 

interviews also scheduled for this evening, Wednesday 21 

April, although bookings are now closed.  Interviews are again 

being conducted remotely via MS Teams. 

 

Further information will be provided regarding future 

interviews this year, in keeping with the latest COVID-Safe 

guidelines.  The remaining interviews are scheduled as 

follows: 

 

15 July - 3.45pm to 8.00pm 

ERPP, VCE, and VCAL  

 

6 September - 11.30am to 7.00pm 

all Year levels 

 

NAPLAN Testing 2021 – Year 7 and Year 9 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN) tests for Year 7 and Year 9 students, will be held 

on Tuesday 11, Wednesday 12, and Thursday 13 May.  

 

Please avoid making appointments for your son on these 

days.  

 

Please note the following: 

• NAPLAN testing for 2021 at Parade will be in the paper 

format.  

• Year 7 and 9 students are required to bring a basic 

scientific calculator to the Numeracy test on Thursday 13 

May.  Please make sure your son has his calculator on 

that date. 

• Classes will run as normal when students are not 

involved in NAPLAN testing. 

 

On Wednesday 12 May, Year 9 Students are to attend, as 

per normal, the campus that they are timetabled to attend 

for ExCEL.  After the completion of the NAPLAN, Year 9 

students will be participating in the Morrisby Career analysis 

as part of their ExCEL class and then continue with ExCEL.  

 

For more information about the tests, please visit the 

NAPLAN (https://www.nap.edu.au) or VCAA websites 

(https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au).   

 

Please contact Mr Maurice Petruccelli (Dean of Learning 

Years 7 to 9) or Ms Scarlett Faulkner (Curriculum Convenor 

– Preston Campus) if you have any questions. 

 

Nano Nagle Tutoring Program – Free tutoring 

The VCE Study Centre is open after school Monday to 

Thursday from 3.30pm to 5.30pm.  

 

Each night there is an opportunity for students to receive 

free tutoring from recent high achieving Old Paradian 

students.  

 

Different subjects are available each night with a focus on 

Maths tutoring on a Tuesday and Wednesday after school. 

Other subjects will be advertised in the student bulletin 

weekly.  

 

The Study Centre is also available at this time for students 

who wish to study in small groups, or simply complete their 

homework straight after school in the school setting. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

https://www.nap.edu.au
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au


 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Term 1 was our first full term back since the pandemic began 

and I know many students, parents and staff were exhausted 

at the end.  I hope everyone had a relaxing break and took 

time to re-energise and recover from the busy start to 2021.  

  

We wanted to take the time in this Newsletter to remind 

families and students of some expectations given the 

disrupted year that was 2020.   

 

Please find below the expectations regarding uniform for the 

next two terms and also transport expectations. 

 

Uniform 

At Parade we value the tradition of wearing the College 

uniform well to honour all those men who have worn the 

purple, green and blue with pride and respect over the 

last 150 years 

  

• Parade Blazer 

• Grey Trousers or grey dress shorts with belt loops – no 

elastic or drawstring waists 

• Black Belt – compulsory for Terms 2 and 3 

• Grey Socks – above the ankle – no ankle or “tennis” socks 

• Black, polishable, hard leather school shoes – no street 

shoes or urban wear, – no black runners, either canvas or 

leather 

• College Bag (Back Pack) 

• White Shirt – long-sleeved, buttoned to the collar, 

business collar 

• Parade Tie for Years 7 to 10 / Senior Tie for Years 11 and 

12. 

• Leave all jewellery at home – no earrings, pierced 

jewellery (including clear plastic studs), necklaces, rings, 

bracelets, friendship bands, sports bands, or other bands 

to be worn.  If it is precious or important in any way to your 

son, it is safer at home, away from possible accidental 

damage or loss. 

• Hair should be neat, clean and in a business-like style, eg; 

no dreadlocks, braids, mohawks, ’Dusty-cuts’, etc.  

• If your son is shaving, please make sure that he is clean-

shaven for school each and every day. 

  

College Bus Network 

At Parade we value respect for, and cooperation with, 

those whose job it is to get us safely to and from school 

each day 

 

• Students are not allowed to eat or drink on any of the 

buses to and from school - this is to assist the bus 

drivers to get to their next job on time, with a clean 

vehicle, or to help them complete their shifts on time at 

the end of the day, as well as ensuring a clean 

environment for all bus users;  

• All young men are required to stay in their seats to and 

from school and wear the seat belts where these are 

provided as part of the students’ responsibility for 

ensuring a safe trip for other passengers and the bus 

driver. 

• Throwing any kind of material inside or outside the bus is 

a serious offence and will be treated as such. It is 

particularly distracting to bus drivers on very busy roads 

as well as disrespectful to the driver and fellow students. 

• Noise levels should be kept to a reasonable level to 

allow bus drivers to concentrate on the task of getting 

students safely to their destinations. 

• A MYKI card with appropriate funds is required for those 

students travelling on buses where a MYKI fare is 

required. 

• Finally, cooperation with any directions given by bus 

drivers in the interests of passenger safety is always 

required from Parade students. 

  

Public Transport 

We expect all students to behave with courtesy and respect 

towards drivers and other passengers when using any form 

of public transport to and from school, and on excursions.  

We also expect students to stand and offer their seats to 

members of the public when using any form of public 

transport. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 

Reading at Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Reading the books to be studied in English for the 

remainder of 2021 

We expect students to read their English books over the 

summer holidays, in preparation for the academic year 

ahead.  

 

As each unit approaches, students are encouraged to re-read 

each book so that they are ready to fully participate in class. 

The remaining books for 2021 are: 

 

Year 7 

Finish reading ‘Fog a Dox’ by 12 July 

 

Year 8  

Finish reading ‘Falling from Grace’ by 26 July.   

 

Year 9 

Finish reading ‘The Shiny Guys’ by 16 August. 

 

Year 10 

Finish reading ‘Maus’ by 9 August. 

 

Year 11 

Finish reading ‘‘The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-

time’ by 14 June. 

 

Year 12 

Finish reading ‘Ransom’ by 14 June. 

 

Literature and Altior English teachers will communicate their 

expectations directly with their classes.  

 

Wider Reading 

The above books are a part of the formal English curriculum. 

Students are encouraged to engage in wider reading – that is, 

reading beyond these books – which will enable them to 

become better readers, better thinkers, and, ultimately, better 

people.  Students should read for at least twenty minutes 

each afternoon/ night. 

 

Research conducted by Fisher, Frey and Hattie (2016) 

confirms that knowledge of vocabulary directly correlates to 

higher levels of achievement.  In the below graphics, you 

can see how important reading is to your son’s vocabulary 

development. 

Image source: Learning Links 

Image source: Renaissance Learning 



 

 

Additionally, a key finding in the recently published literature 

review ‘The impact of reading for pleasure and empowerment’ 

is that reading for enjoyment not only boosts educational 

outcomes, but also enhances their emotional understanding. 

Reading increases empathy, enriches social relationships, 

reduces symptoms of depression and instils an overall sense 

of wellbeing. 

 

Parade encourages reading by running the Parade Reading 

Challenge, the Word Millionaire and participating in the 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge.  Students can earn House 

points, certificates and badges for participation. 

 

Wider reading: accessing books, e-Books, 

audiobooks, and e-Magazines 

All students have access to a range of resources to support 

their reading.  At the NLC and CCLC, students are able to 

borrow hard copy fiction and non-fiction books. 

 

Additionally, we have a range of digital resources available. E

-Books are available on MyOn, SORA, and Wheelers; 

audiobooks on BorrowBox and Wheelers; e-Magazines on 

RB Digital.  To access these digital resources, students 

should locate the Learning Centres subheading under School 

Links on SIMON. 

 

Finally, if you assist your son in joining the local library (such 

as Darebin Libraries, Yarra Plenty Regional Libraries, and 

Moreland Libraries), he will be able to access an even wider 

range of reading materials. 

 

What you can do to help at home 

The Harvard Graduate School of Education offers the follow 

advice for parents trying to develop their son’s reading skills: 

 

• Read in front of your son. We know that all children learn 

from what they observe. If you’re visibly engaged in and 

excited about reading, your son is likely to catch your 

enthusiasm and become a better reader himself. 

 

• Talk to your son about what you are reading. It is key to 

show your son that you enjoy reading and think that 

learning is important. In turn, ask your son about what he 

is reading and studying in English. To assist with this, 

you may like to read the book your son is studying in 

class, so that you can more deeply engage him in 

conversations about it. 

 

• Visit the library together and borrow books for yourself 

as well as for your son.  

 

• Scatter books, magazines, newspapers, and comics in 

everyday places — the car, bedroom, or the breakfast 

table. 

 

• View websites together with your son, share e-Books, 

even listen to audiobooks. This all counts as reading — 

every little bit helps! 

 

• Have conversations with your son about current events 

and happenings in your community. 

 

Mr James Fogarty 

Learning Area Leader - English 

https://readingagency.org.uk/news/The%20Impact%20of%20Reading%20for%20Pleasure%20and%20Empowerment.pdf


 

Year 9 Catholic Schools 
Leadership Forum 
 

 

 

 

On 3 March 2021, I was given the opportunity to represent the 

Parade Year 9 students at the Junior Leaders Network event 

at Marcellin College.  This was an honour as leadership is 

important to me.   

 

The half-day event was split into two parts.  We were put into 

groups with leaders from other schools during the first part, 

and we talked about our role models, our favourite leaders, 

and our roles at each of our schools.  In the second part, we 

met a group of different school leaders, and we discussed 

each other’s leadership qualities, a lesson we each learned 

during the event, and shared the individual goals that we had 

set for ourselves and our school.  

Parade students attending the Year 9 Leaders Event - pictured above 

Lachlan Elford T21, Logan Eyles L21 David Donato B17,  

Xavier Sirianni B13, Thomas Crookshanks H11, Giulio Rinaudo H14, 

Julian Raic L11, Benjamin Benetti L12, Ben Saccone T13,  

and Caleb Turnbull T16 

 

During the event, I learned more about myself as a leader.  I 

was able to identify my existing leadership qualities and the 

areas I need to develop as a leader.  The event also taught 

me about the history of leadership and introduced me to 

several key historical leaders.   

 

As a Parade Year 9 Leadership Group, we have met since 

the event and defined our group goals, agreed our roles, 

and documented a plan to create a more diverse Parade 

Leadership system. Our aim is to develop some leadership 

opportunities for the junior year levels, starting with Year 9. 

 

We are looking forward to sharing our ideas with Mr Kuppe 

in the near future 

 

Thomas Crookshanks  

Year 9 H11 

 



 

Eco-Walk Tour at Preston 
Campus 
 

 

 

 

Every month Parade participates in the Eco-Walk program, 

the aim is to help local elderly residents get out and about and 

enjoy nature.  Eco-walk is run in partnership with Bridge 

Darebin and this month it was held at the Preston campus. 

The small group was led on a tour of the Indigenous and the 

vegetable garden.  Our visitors were given an insight into the 

steps involved in creating the art work located in the 

Aboriginal garden.  They were also given an insight to the 

plans for the garden as a whole once everything has 

established. 

 

Our tour also included a walk  through the vegetable 

garden, this was created by students in 2019.  There are 

now plans for the addition of a chicken coop and larger 

composting station.  The materials for these projects will be 

sourced from the Darebin Recovery Centre which sells 

donated items destined for landfill.  The Recovery Centre 

provides employment for citizens who have experienced 

difficulty in obtaining work. 

 

Tom Montgomery-Scobie  

Year 8 T20 



 

From the Registrar 
 

 

 

 

 

Parent Contact Details 

Parents are reminded that it is vital for the College to have 

up-to-date personal details for parents, guardians and 

emergency contacts.   

 

Please take a moment to visit your PAM profile and if any 

contact details (emails, phone, address) require revising, it is 

important that an email be sent to 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au alerting to the change request.   

 

The Registrar’s Office will then ensure the main College 

database is updated.     

 

Future Students  

Applications are now being accepted for all Year levels 

2022 and beyond with Year 7 2023 enrolments closing 

Friday 20 August 2021. 

 

It is important to note that if you are a family with younger 

siblings in Year 5 2021 intending to commence Year 7 in 

2023, it is a requirement that an application be submitted in 

accordance to the enrolment process and within the key 

dates.  

 

To obtain an enrolment application please contact the 

Registrar’s Office direct on 9468-3304 or email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au,  

 

Alternatively you can download the application enrolment 

direct from the Parade webpage https://

www.parade.vic.edu.au/Enrolment_Process.aspx 

 

Academy Uniforms 

Announcing a new Sports uniform!  We have updated the 

tracksuit pants and jacket to a more modern fabric and style, 

which has proven to be quite popular with the boys, so feel 

free to have your son visit the store and check these items 

out. 

 

After a long closure, the uniform shop on each campus has 

reopened with store trade hours as follows:  

Preston 

Tuesday 10.30am to 11.00am 

 

Bundoora 

Tuesday 12.30pm to 2.00pm 

Friday 8.00am to 9.00am 

 

The Thomastown store is also open with normal trading hours. 

Of course, if you prefer, orders continue to be accepted online.  

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ORDER ON-LINE 

3. Choose Parade College then enter password: Parade. 

 

Academy Uniforms are located at 238 Wolseley Place, 

Thomastown, and can be contacted direct on 9460-8011.  

 

Photo Orders 

We are expecting receipt of Student Photo Orders in week 3 of 

Term 2 to be then distributed to the students during Tutor 

Group.  

 

To prevent damage to images, there will be no offer to mail out 

photos. 

 

Mrs Roslyn Tabacco  

Registrar 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Enrolment_Process.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Enrolment_Process.aspx
http://www.academyuniforms.com.au


 

Learning Centres Update 
 

 

 

 

 

NLC Study Centre 

In Term 2, the Nash Learning Centre launches the NLC 

Study Centre, upstairs daily at lunch time.  Students can 

work quietly in the Study Centre on any work they may have 

to do, such as homework, revision, or reading.  Students 

should have work with them, as well as their student card. 

 

Also running in Term 2: 

 

Taskmaster  

Every Monday in the NLC FIRE Carrier Room at lunch time, 

the Task Master will challenge your problem-solving skills 

with stupefying tasks!  Fun and challenge awaits. 

 

STEM Video Games Competition 

Tuesdays in the NLC FIRE Carrier Room at lunch time, 

students develop video games to submit to the ACER STEM 

Video Games Competition.  All welcome, especially those 

interested in coding with Scratch or GODOT. 

 

PC Club 

In PC Club students interested in gaming, technology, 3D 

printing, and computer building get together to plan and 

construct a working gaming computer (raffled for charity).  In 

Term 2, there will be two groups of meetings; students 

wanting to build a PC, and students wanting to organise 

charity gaming tournaments.  

 

Please see the Daily Messages for updates, as well as 

dates when PC Club will run at Preston CCLC. 

 

Dungeons and Dragons Workshop  

Students workshop ideas for their DnD game, such as 

building characters, maps, or campaigns, as well as running 

exhibition sessions.  Every Thursday lunch time in the NLC 

FIRE Carrier Room. 

 

META Esports Competition 

Thank you to all students who have registered a team in the 

META Esports Competition.  In the tournament, teams 

comprised of school students compete in video games such  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

as Rocket League, and Valorant.  We wish students all the 

best of luck as they compete against other schools from 

across Australia. 

 

PRC and Word Millionaire 

Congratulations to the thirteen students who have 

completed the challenge of reading at least fifteen books 

and to the eleven who have read one million words or more. 

The highest number of books read in Term 1 was sixty-six 

and the highest number of words was over three million.  

Their Term 1 House points have been awarded. 

 

Year 7  

Harman Bhatia B12, Luke Gheno B13,  

Praveen Srinivasan B13, Joshua Gheno B14,  

Thomas Gheno B18, Nathan Tran B20,   

Srimijun Mutharasu H17, Allen Huang T14,  

Aryan Madakulangara T20, 

 

Year 8  

Khoa (Bobby) Tran H17, Harry James L12 

 

Year 9  

Julian Raic L11, Finn Montagnana-Wallace H21, 

George Kiriazidis L21, 

 

Mr Dante Gabriele 

Learning Centre Leader 

 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Monthly Statements  

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month.  Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term.   

 

If you are not receiving your statements please contact Emily 

Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Financial Hardship 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 or 

via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make a confidential 

appointment with the Business Manager to discuss your 

situation, please contact the College.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address. The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.  

 

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.  

 

Please ensure you advise us of any changes to your email 

address.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  

 

If you are interested in joining or would like to know more 

please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul Harris, on 

9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

Help is Always Available 
 

 

 

 

 

My students in T05 have been having really in depth 

discussions about mental health during Tutor Group 

sessions and they have formed a group in response to their 

convictions.  

 

They have researched information from Beyond Blue and 

have put together some information with relevant links to 

support fellow students and readers of the newsletter battle 

mental health problems they might be experiencing. 

(opposite page) 

 

I am very proud of the following students from T05 for using 

their own initiative and coming up with a way of helping 

others within our school and the wider community - Adam 

Crick, Jayden Carroll, David Massena, Ethan Wellington 

and Jack Marin 

 

Mr Derek Rylah 

Tutor Teacher 

 

mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Knitters at Vasey House get busy during Lockdown  

During the Term break I was invited to afternoon tea with the 

Vasey House Aged Care knitters group. 

 

These ladies had been very busy during lockdown, knitting 

beautiful colourful squares that have been made into sixty one 

blankets!  The ladies have donated the blankets to our Eddy’s 

Back Pack’s Project.  

 

The project involves our students packing bags with 

necessities for MacKillop Family services Foster Care 

program.  

 

Children who are put into foster care, often at short notice, are 

given a backpack containing items such as books, pens, 

photo frame, toiletries, and now a lovely warm knitted blanket. 

 

Many thanks to the ladies at Vasey for their generosity, and a 

special mention to ex-Parade staff member, Patricia Keenan, 

who sewed the squares together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Action Mother’s Day Stall 

Community Action students will be running a Mother's Day 

stall with proceeds going two Mackillop Family Services. 

 

With a range of items from $5 to $25, students will be able 

to find a gift to show their appreciation for the important 

mother figures in their lives.  

 

The stall will start on Thursday 29 April and continue 

through to Friday 7 May 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Swimming Championships 2021 

On Wednesday night 31 March the Parade Swimming Team 

competed in the ACC Swimming Championships.  

 

The Division 1 competition at any ACC Carnival is a hotly 

contested event and the boys who represented the College 

were outstanding. 

 

In 2019, we finished in 6th place, 4th place in 2020 and we 

were looking to better that in 2021.  At the conclusion of the 

carnival we narrowly missed 3rd place overall.  

 

The highlight of the evening was winning the Junior Trophy 

which combines the Under 13 and Under 14 age groups. 

The last time Parade College won the Junior Trophy was in 

the year 2000, some 21 years ago. 

 

This overall team result is a credit to all the boys who swam 

and to all the boys who attended as members of the squad. 

 

The evening had many memorable performances with a 

number of Parade boys breaking Parade records and 

aiming for ACC records. 

 

Whilst it was a great team effort throughout the night, listed 

below are students who won individual ACC ‘A’ events: 

 

Makaio De Thomasis, Yr10 T15 

Open 200m Freestyle – 2min 01.94s,  

Under 16 - 50m Freestyle – 25.95s 

 

Harper Wallace, Yr9 L21) 

Under 14 – 50m Freestyle – 27.18s,  

50m Breaststroke 34.79s,  

50m Butterfly – 30.79  

50m Backstroke – 34.25s. 

 

Congratulations to all swimmers on not only their efforts in 

the pool, but also in the manner in which they conducted 

themselves throughout the night.  

 

Thanks also to the parents and Parade staff who were able 

to support the team on the night and a final 

acknowledgement of the following staff who assisted with 

training and were officials on the night. 

 

• Mr John Cornish (Swimming Coach),  

• Mr Ben Turner (Sports Coordinator - Bundoora 

Campus),  

• Mr Paul Watson (Sport Convenor – Preston Campus),  

• Mr Nicholas O’Kearney (Sport Assistant),  

• Mr Jack Nicolo (Sports Trainee), 

• Mr Ben Major (Sports Trainee)  

 

ACC Weekly Sport  

As ACC High Performance is a timetabled subject, selection 

into these classes has to coincide with the Subject Selection 

process in August.  

 

To accommodate the potential development of students not 

selected into a 2021 High Performance class and provide 

the opportunity to try out for a 2021 ACC team, additional 

trials for all ACC Sports (only for those Year 8 to 10 boys 

who are NOT in High Performance) are as follows –  

 

Basketball, Table Tennis and Hockey  

Trials will occur midway in Term 2 2021. 

 

Volleyball, Tennis and Cricket  

Trials will occur midway through Term 3 2021. 

 

Any student identified at these trials as possible members of 

an ACC team will be given the opportunity to play some 

games.  

 

In addition, students wishing to improve their skills and 

enhance their chances for future ACC selection should 

involve themselves in the Sports Development Program.  

 

Focusing on all ACC sports, this two week program (per 

sport) will generally occur after school until 4.15pm and run 

throughout the year.  

 



 

The dates for the Football and Soccer programs are as 

below: 

 

Football (AFL) 

Skills Development Program Years 7 to 9 for possible 

selection in 2022 High Performance (those boys not in 

an ACC team in Term 2) 

Monday 3 May 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Monday 17 May 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

Football (Soccer) 

Skills Development Program Years 7 to 9 for possible 

selection in 2022 High Performance (those boys not in 

an ACC team in Term 2) 

Monday 26 April 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Monday 10 May 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

The following times are for those boys who are not in 

the timetables High Performance class in Years 8 to 10. 

Each student only needs to attend one of these trials. 

 

Table Tennis 

Non HP Trials for Year 8, 9 and 10 ACC sport for 

possible selection in 2021 ACC teams 

Tuesday 8 June 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Moore Hall 

Monday 21 June 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Moore Hall 

 

Basketball 

Non HP Trials for Year 8, 9 and 10 ACC sport for 

possible selection in 2021 ACC teams 

Monday 31 May 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Moore Hall 

Thursday 24 June 3.15pm to 4.15pm at Moore Hall 

 

Hockey 

Non HP Trials for Year 8, 9 and 10 ACC sport for 

possible selection in 2021 ACC teams 

Tuesday 15 June  at Bunjil Park 

 

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian includes a sec-

tion relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.   

 

My email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of 

Students 
 

Parents and Guardians are reminded 

that timely delivery of messages and/or 

personal items is not possible due to 

constant student movement in a 

Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages 

only, parents are advised that we 

cannot guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving 

unexpectedly requesting to collect 

students for urgent appointments may 

face a delay of up to 45 minutes.   

 

Please ensure you allow sufficient time 

prior to the appointment. 
 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 students – La Trobe Aspire Program 

The La Trobe University Aspire Early Admissions Program 

rewards students’ involvement in community, leadership and 

volunteering, with an early conditional offer into their chosen 

course at La Trobe.  This means students will know if they 

have a place at university in September or even earlier.  In 

2020, 79 Parade College students received an Aspire early 

offer to study at La Trobe University which was higher than 

all other secondary schools in Victoria.  Students who 

receive an Aspire offer will also receive exclusive benefits 

designed to nurture their skills and give them the support 

they need to succeed at La Trobe and beyond.  Applications 

opened on Monday 19 April and will close on Friday 17 

September 2021.  Please click on the following link for more 

information: https://www.latrobe.edu.au/study/aspire/about-

aspire 

 

Students who would like more information about the program 

or assistance with their application are encouraged to visit 

the Careers Centre MQ32. 

 

Year 9 Morrisby Online Career Assessment 

All Year 9 students at both Bundoora and Preston Campuses 

will be completing the Morrisby Online Career Assessment 

on Wednesday 12 May 2021. The Morrisby Online Career 

Assessment will provide students and families with a detailed 

report which will then be used to inform the subject selection 

process and provide valuable information for the exploration 

of future career options. 

 

Careers Podcasts 

The Student Space is a great resource for students and 

parents and offers a series of podcasts that provide 

information to students about high school, life after school 

and a range of careers and pathways.  Current episodes 

include information about: 

 

• B. Engineering & Commerce at Monash 

• B. Law & Arts at Monash 

• B. Brand and Fashion Design + creating a sustainable 

fashion brand 

• B. Exercise and Sport Science at Deakin 

• B. Health Science & Arts at La Trobe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Episodes can be found on Apple, Google or Spotify.  

 

Spotify: https://open.spotify.com/

show/6FMI9lCi7razpiC0ZkGxgJ 

Google Podcasts: https://www.google.com/podcasts?

feed=aHR0cHM6Ly9hbmNob3IuZm0vcy80MDdkYjMzNC9wb

2RjYXN0L3Jzcw==  

Apple: https://podcasts.apple.com/au/podcast/the-student-

space/id1552818832 

 

Students are encouraged to listen to the podcasts, particularly 

in the lead up to subject selections in Term 3. 

 

Sport Academy Work Placements 

As part of the College’s commitment to providing meaningful 

educational experiences to students in workplace settings, 

Sport Academy students continue to achieve great outcomes 

in their weekly Sport and Recreation placements.  Students 

are currently undertaking work placements at local primary 

schools, gyms and sporting organisations. They are able to 

directly apply the knowledge and skills that they gain from 

their Sport Academy classes to their workplace environment. 

 

Lachlan Renehan H04 and Max Hayes H07 (pictured above) 

undertake their work placement at Mill Park Primary School 

and are contributing positively to the Sport and Physical 

Education program at the school. 

 

Ms Vivian Sipsas 

Careers Convenor 
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From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Welcome Back 

The Music Department would like to extend a warm 

welcome back to all music students and their families. This 

term is shaping up to be an incredibly busy but exciting term 

in the Music Department and we look forward to being able 

to share in the joys of live music with our community again 

over the next ten weeks. 

  

Autumn Music Concert 

As we return for Term 2, we are now in the final stages of 

rehearsals for the Autumn Music Concert which will take 

place next Tuesday 27 April at 7.00pm in the Rivergum 

Theatre. 

 

Due to extremely popular demand, we have now reached 

capacity for ticket sales for this event.  However, we strongly 

encourage all families who have missed out securing a 

ticket to register their interest via the online Trybooking 

waitlist, accessible via this link or by visiting https://

www.trybooking.com/BPSZY.  

 

As soon as any tickets become available, we will contact 

families on this list first and foremost. 

  

We kindly request that if any families no longer require any 

or all of their reserved seats, please contact us directly at 

music@parade.vic.edu.au as soon as possible so that we 

are able to release these tickets to families on the waitlist. 

  

We are continuing to actively pursue options of live-

streaming this event for members of the community and 

extended family who are unable to attend.  Please continue 

to check the College's social media pages for further 

updates. 

  

It promises to be a wonderful night of music making and we 

look forward to gathering together as a Music community at 

our first in person concert in well over a year. 

Meet the Teacher 

Omar Moustafa 

The Music Department is very excited to introduce Mr Omar 

Moustafa, the College's new voice teacher, to the wider 

Parade College community. As we continue to grow the 

vocal program at the College, we are very excited to have a 

professional voice teacher on-site to work with our students 

and develop their vocal talents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Omar Moustafa and I have been involved in 

music and performing for as long as I can remember.  

 

Having a particular passion for musical theatre, I have 

worked on both sides of the stage for over twenty years as a 

performer, vocal coach and music director.  As an 

experienced choral singer, I have sung and recorded with 

some of Australia's top choir directors and conductors.  

 

After personally undergoing vocal rehabilitation following a 

chronic illness, I was inspired to begin teaching in order to 

guide young singers in developing their voices with vocal 

health as a priority.  

 

My aim as a voice teacher is to provide students with the 

tools to better understand and control their instruments 

across all genres while encouraging in them a love for music 

and performance. 

  

Battle of the Bands 

We are very excited to confirm that Battle of the Bands is 

BACK in 2021 and is shaping up to be bigger and better 

than ever. 

  

https://www.trybooking.com/BPSZY
https://www.trybooking.com/BPSZY
https://www.trybooking.com/BPSZY
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This major College event will be held on Monday 24 May at 

7.00pm in the Rivergum Theatre and tickets are now 

available to be reserved online via Trybooking, accessible at 

this link or directly at https://www.trybooking.com/BPVAF. 

  

All required information regarding sign-up processes and 

judging criteria is available for students to access on SIMON 

and via the Music website. Entries will close on Friday 30 

April. 

  

As always, any questions can be directed to 

music@parade.vic.edu.au. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

150th Anniversary Celebrations 

During Term 2, our attention will now turn to the major 150th 

Anniversary Celebration Concert to be held at Hamer Hall in 

late August. 

  

The concert will recount the story of Parade through 

snapshots of different epochs in the College's history and 

will incorporate individual segments from nearly every 

aspect of the College's multifarious extra-curricular 

offerings, including music, drama, art, sport, ministry and 

community action among others. 

  

All tutor teachers have been sent students a short survey for 

students to fill in as we are on the hunt for unique and 

interesting talents and skills to be a part of the show!  We 

are also taking expressions of interest from students who 

would like to participate in this in a backstage or other 

creative capacity and encourage all students to get involved. 

  

If your son is interested in participating in either an on or off 

stage capacity, he is encouraged to complete the survey 

here. 

  

This event is going to be a major milestone in the College's 

history and we would love as many students as possible to 

be part of this once in a lifetime opportunity. 

  

Further information regarding this important event, including 

ticketing information, will be available in future editions of 

the College Newsletter. 

  

Year 7 and 8 Honours Band (Bundoora) 

The Music Department is excited to announce that the Year 

7 and 8 Honours Band will commence rehearsals in Term 2 

on Fridays at lunchtime in W41 with Mr Watson and Ms 

Calia. 

  

Students from the Year 7 Term One elective Music class 

and Year 8 Music class have been invited to participate in 

the ensemble having shown an aptitude for a solid tone 

production and musicality on his band instrument, ability to 

read of basic music notation and a willingness to improve 

his music performance skills and be a part of a team.  

  

We congratulate these students and look forward to 

watching their musical development over the remainder of 

the year.  All families have been emailed the details and are 

encouraged to support their son's involvement in the 

ensemble. 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

https://www.trybooking.com/BPVAF
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Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 was a success with Open Day and our Scone 

Making Day, we look forward to Term 2. We invite families 

to get involved in some of the events we have planned 

throughout the year.  

 

Upcoming Events 

Make a note and save the date for the following Term 2 and 

Term 3 events: 

 

Year 7 and 8 Parent Dinner – 3 June 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Due to last year’s lockdown, we couldn’t offer last year’s 

Year 7 Parents our annual welcome dinner. So, this year, 

we would like to invite parents of both year 7 and 8 to attend 

on Thursday 3 June. Invitations will be sent out to families, 

with instructions on how to book for the evening. 

 

Father Son Winter Games – 9 August  

Unfortunately, again due to the lockdown, we were unable 

to offer our summer games this year. However, all going 

well, it is hoped that we can resume our ‘friendly’ father son 

competition on Monday 9 August, during Term 3. Look out 

for details as it gets closer.  

 

Father’s Day Breakfast – 1 September  

Our Father’s Day Breakfast, is a fun morning for sons to 

share breakfast with their dads over an egg and bacon roll. 

Further details to follow in registering your details to attend, 

keep this morning free.  

Mega Raffle 

Our Mega Fundraising Raffle is back!! You could win your 

child’s school fees for 2022. Just imagine not having to pay 

tuition fees for a year or winning a variety of prizes!! Further 

details to follow.  

 

POP Meeting 

Our next meeting for 2021 will be held Wednesday 5 May at 

7.30pm in the Boardroom at the Bundoora campus. We 

welcome all families interested to be involved to join us.  

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

 

 

 

POP Principles 

 

Enhance parent son relationships 

 

Welcome new members to the  

Parade community 

 

Support initiatives to augment the  

Parade environment 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

21 April * Student Progress Interviews 3 

 * Senior Sport Round 1 

 * Homework Club 

 * Bedford Madden Shield @ St Bernards 

College 

22 April * Year 7/8 Sport 

23 April * Year 11 Anzac Day Wreath Laying 

Service 

 * Preston Anzac Assembly 

 * Class of 1990/91 Reunion 

 * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

25 April * Anzac Day 

26 April * Finance Committee Meeting 

27 April * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * ACC Intermediate Badminton 

Tournament @ MSAC 

 * Preston Family Tour 

 * Homework Club 

 * Autumn Music Concert 7pm Rivergum 

Theatre 

28 April * Ministry Retreat #7 

 * Bundoora Family Tour 

 * Bundoora Year 7 Immunisations—HPV1  

& Boostrix 

 * Senior Sport Round 2 

 * ACC Veterans Round 

 * Veterans 1970 50+ Year Luncheon 

 * Senior Badminton Tournament @ MSAC 

 * Homework Club 

 * Shared Table Dinner 

29 April * Ministry Retreat #7 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * ACC Junior Badminton Tournament @ 

MSAC 

30 April * College Assembly 

1 May * Saturday Detention 

3 May * Board Meeting @ 7pm 

4 May * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

5 May * Feast Day of Blessed Edmund Rice 

 * Ministry Retreat #8 

 * Senior Sport Round 3 

 * Homework Club 

 * POP Meeting 7.30pm Boardroom 

6 May * Ministry Retreat #8 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * ACC 2020/2021 Awards 

10 May * Open Golf Tournament, Northern Golf 

Course 

11-13 May * NAPLAN Testing, Years 7 & 9 

11 May * Preston Family Tour 

 * Homework Club 

12 May * Ministry Retreat #9 

 * Senior Sport Round 4 

 * Bundoora Family Tour 

 * OPA Ladies Luncheon 

 * Homework Club 

 * Shared Table Dinner 

13 May * Ministry Retreat #9 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

14 May * 150th Anniversary Mass Edmund Rice 

Day Celebration - Upper & Lower House 

Groups 

 * Parade Mile—150 Year Celebration 

15 May * Saturday Detention 

17-21 May * Preston Exploration Week 

17 May * OPA Executive Committee Meeting 

18 May * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Preston Family Tour 

 * Homework Club 

19 May * Staff PD Day 

 * Student Free Day 

 



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

Joe calls time at Arsenal 

Joe Montemurro, a final year student of Parade’s Class of 

1987, is to stand down as Arsenal Women’s Manager at 

season’s end. 

 

Joe has held the position since November 2017, during 

which time he guided the Gunners to the 2018-19 Women's 

Super League title as well as the League Cup in 2018. 

 

In a statement released by the club, it was reported that 

Joe, whose side currently sits fourth on the WSL table, had 

“decided to take a professional break to recharge and 

dedicate more time to spending with his family”. 

Image: Getty 

 

The 51-year-old boy from Fairfield, a well-liked and 

respected figure throughout the sport, said he had made the 

decision in February – “the hardest professional decision of 

my life, as I absolutely love this job and this club, the club I 

have supported all my life”. 

 

“Probably just after the return this season there were some 

things I needed to resolve and look at, but the decision 

happened in February and we decided that this was the best 

time to announce it going forward,” Joe later told reporters. 

 

“The biggest thing I was scared of when I told Vinai 

(Venkatesham, chief executive) and Clare (Wheatley, 

development manager) was that they’d be upset and never  

let me back into the club, but they’ve been absolutely 

amazing. 

 

“I can sit here and safely say that I will be forever part of the 

Arsenal family and I was one of the lucky ones that got to 

work here and give my all and meet some amazing people.” 

 

For the past nine years, Joe has remained in continuous 

management with Melbourne City, during which time he’s 

had to split time with his family, some of whom remained in 

Australia during his tenure with the Gunners. 

 

Joe’s plans beyond Arsenal are unknown at the time of 

writing. 

 

1963 - When Paradians First Played The 

World Game 

It’s almost 60 years since members of Parade’s pioneering 

Soccer XI first took to the pitch. That happened in 1963, 

Kennedy was still in the White House, and the moment was 

recorded for posterity in The Paradian. 

 

 

Joseph Chiera, a member of that famed 15-man soccer 

squad, recently recalled the first of just a handful of games 

involving the boys of Parade and those of St Joseph’s North 

Melbourne – some of them near the old Fairlea Women’s 

Prison in Fairfield, others in a locale that escapes his 

memory somewhere in North Melbourne town. 

 

“I’m scratching my head a little to remember, as I’m 76 and 

the boys in that team first came together almost 60 years 

ago," said Joe, who is pictured with John Pedrotti pouring  



 

over a copy of the '63 edition of The Paradian at their final 

year class's 50-year reunion dinner back in 2013. 

 

"I do remember that we basically formed the team 

ourselves, if memory serves with the support of Br. 

Robinson - or ‘Robbo’ as we called him, The tournament 

was never really official and maybe a few Brothers rang 

around and arranged for us to play. But I got my driver’s 

licence when I turned 18 in June 1963, the year I completed 

Year 12 and I remember that when we played in North 

Melbourne the whole team piled into the family car – a 

Holden FB station wagon, sky blue with a white roof - and I 

drove them all to the ground.” 

 

A native of Girifalco in the Calabrian region of southern Italy 

where his parents were also born, Joe was but a boy of ten 

when he joined his mother, brother and sister on the voyage 

of a lifetime - traversing the globe aboard the passenger 

ship Neptunia to be reunited with his father who had 

migrated some four years previous. 

 

Not long after walking down the gangway, Joe forged 

friendships with Anthony Chiodo and Anthony Comito, both 

with whom Joe would one day chase the round ball in those 

precious soccer contests for the College. 

 

“Tony Chiodo, Tony Comito and I were great friends from 

day one. They were in Australia for about 18 months before 

me,” Joe said. 

 

“When we arrived in the mid-1950s we were the 'dagos', 

which didn’t really matter because we lived in Collingwood 

and there was more of us than them! 

 

“The two Tonys and myself all lived within 100 metres of 

each other, just off Johnston Street Collingwood between 

Wellington and Hoddle Streets. We all went to St Joseph’s 

Primary School in Wellington Street and they were very 

good with English compared to me - I didn’t know a word - 

so the nuns at St Joseph’s sat me next to Tony Comito, he 

became my translator and he’s been my solicitor ever since 

he qualified.” 

 

Joe confirmed that until that pivotal moment in ’63 “there 

was no soccer at Parade - and I can also tell you that there 

was no Italian taught at Parade, which is why myself and a 

few others ended up learning Italian at Melbourne University 

High School”. 

 

“We were encouraged by a Mr. Gregor, one of our lay 

teachers at the time, to learn at Uni High in a course run by 

Co.As.It.,” Joe said, “and if you go to the 1964 edition of The 

Paradian you will see that a number of us got First Class 

Honours in Italian, which helped get us into 'uni' . . . ”. 

 

In pouring over the names of his fellow pioneering soccer 

players, Joe was able to confirm that the team’s captain 

Anthony Chiodo had since died, as had Paul Paradiso who 

was godfather to one of his daughters. 

 

But the retired pharmacist confirmed that he still bumped 

into old teammates like Anthony Comito, Doug Coghlan, 

Giusto Coppi, Anthony Mariani and Adrian Rossi – and to 

this day he compares notes with Leon Pezzimenti at Dante 

Alighieri Society gatherings in Carlton. 

 



 

Soccer still took a long time to gain a foothold at Parade, 

even after Joe Chiera and his fellow trailblazers first took to 

the field in ’63.  Not until the Carlton Premiership year of 

1970 was the first College soccer team (coached by the 

then Principal Br Greening) actually photographed for 

posterity for The Paradian (see below).  

 

Team members featured in that pic at the Bundoora 

Campus include the late Frank Gonano (middle row, far 

left), the former North Melbourne restaurateur Dom Torre 

(for years the proprietor of Don Camillo’s Restaurant in 

West Melbourne, front row, far left) and Ken Scott (later a 

College teacher, front row, second from the right). Together 

they earned six victories and twice lost through the course 

of the ’70 season. 

 

Today, the Bundoora Campus boasts two outstanding 

soccer pitches for the use of its students – and Joe harbors 

the great hope that an Old Paradians soccer team might 

one day take to the field. 

 

“I’m surprised that a team doesn’t already exist,” said Joe, 

who also shared the accompanying photograph of him 

balancing a giant mushroom by the legendary old FB at the 

then family home at 44 Sheila Street East Preston.  

 

“Back then soccer was a no-no, but the game for a number 

of years now is more widely played than AFL.” 

 

Old Paradian Declared Deloitte’s Next CEO 

The board of Deloitte Australia has settled on Adam Powick, 

a final-year Parade College student of 1983, as its preferred 

candidate to replace Richard Deutsch in the role of CEO. 

 

The Financial Review’s Professional Services Editor 

Edmund Tadros recently reported that the board’s decision 

came after Mr Deutsch surprised the firm and its leaders by 

suddenly resigning as chief executive on March 11. 

 

At Deloitte Australia, the board selects a preferred CEO 

candidate from a shortlist and then recommends that person 

to the partnership.  The partners then vote yes or no to the 

candidate, with the recommended candidate typically 

receiving a high level of support. 

 

The Financial Review reported that Asia Pacific CEO Cindy 

Hook played a key kingmaker role in Adam’s selection as 

the board’s preferred candidate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The board, led by chairman Tom Imbesi, told the 

partnership about Adam’s selection as preferred candidate, 

with a vote expected before the end of the month. 

 

Adam, who has a bachelor of aeronautical engineering from 

RMIT University and an MBA from Monash University, has 

worked at Deloitte for more than 25 years.  He has been the 

firm’s Asia-Pacific consulting leader since 2018, a role that 

oversees an advisory business spanning China, Japan, 

Australia, India, Singapore, Malaysia, Indonesia, Thailand, 

New Zealand and Korea. 

 

Melbourne-based Adam was previously Deloitte Australia’s 

managing partner of clients and industries between 2015 

and 2018, and the managing partner of consulting between 

2010 and 2015. 

 

Adam began his professional career as a systems engineer 

at Fujitsu Australia before moving to Deloitte as a consultant 

in 1992.  He describes the move to the firm as being a 

“youngster stepping out and learning the management 

consulting game” in his LinkedIn profile.  He was made a 

Deloitte Australia partner in 2002. 

 

Adam completed his final year at Parade in the same year 

as Principal Andy Kuppe.  His younger brother Greg was a 

final year student of Parade in 1984, and represented the 

Old Paradians’ Football Club in its B-Section Premiership 

team of 1986.  His uncle the Old Paradian Raymund 

Cashmore completed his schooling at the ‘Old Bluestone 

Pile’ in 1966. 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 



 



 


